CADMORE END NEWS – SEPTEMBER 2025

The Church of St. Mary Le Moor Services	                	https://church.cadmoreend.org.uk

Sunday 7th September 11.00 a.m.	Holy Communion		Rev. Philip Smith
					(Patronal Festival Service followed by cakes and refreshments)

Sunday 14th September 11.00 a.m.	Holy Communion	 	Rev. Lucy Austin

Sunday 21st September 11.00 a.m. 	Holy Communion		Rev. Peter Viney

Friday 26th September  11.30 a.m.	Funeral Service for Meg Knight* 

Sunday 28th September11.00 a.m.	Holy Communion		Rev. Mark Ackford

Sunday 5th October       11.00 a.m.	Holy Communion & Harvest Festival Service**											Rev. Mark Ackford

Future Events

Tuesday 2nd September 10.30 a.m. to 12.00 p.m. - Coffee & Chat & Bring & Buy in the Church.

* Friday 26th September 11.30 a.m. -  After the funeral service for Meg Knight, family members (only) will proceed to the Chiltern Crematorium.  This will be followed by a reception/wake at the Hazelmere Golf Club ( the Fairways Suite,  Penn Road, High Wycombe HP15 7LR).  The start time for the reception/wake will be communicated via the village What’s App Group.  Hamish welcomes all but asks that those attending let him know beforehand to help with the catering arrangements.

Friday 3rd October 10.30 a.m. to 1.00 p.m. - Annual MacMillan Cancer Support Coffee Morning at Picket House.
** Sunday 5th October 	11.00 a.m. - The Harvest Festival lunch – the Harvest Festival service will be followed by the Harvest Festival lunch in the village hall (shepherds/cottage pie/vegetarian option followed by crumble and custard or ice cream).  Those planning to attend the lunch are asked to notify Clifford Miller, Janet Sharpe, Lilli May or Tanya Sims in advance.  All offers of help would be most welcome. 
Community Matters Foodbank, Trinity Church, Lane End – Barbara Ewing reports: “Our Community Matters Foodbank was held this past week and we saw 17 local Lane End families.  A huge thank you to all of you who once again provided us with a very generous amount of food/toiletries/laundry products.  We actually could not continue to aid these families without your continued support both in food and financial contributions.
Besides helping those families who have hungry children at home for the school holidays, we were also able to help families purchase school uniforms and shoes for the coming term.  Some of the items they can get 2nd hand but mostly we went to ASDA with the mothers to get basic school clothes.  We will also now put some cash towards transport costs for children going to secondary school.  We are so grateful to you all, as are the families we support.”

Our next delivery is on Thursday 18th September.   Please leave your kind donations in the church or under the porch  by Wednesday 17th or at the latest by 10.00 a.m. on Thursday 18th July.
